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Coming up . . .     
 
10/14/19 – Max Wessell and Cody Ferraro, 
Business Update InXAthelete  
10/21/19 - Molly McKinley, Bicycle 
Colorado 
10/28/19 – Erick Mueller, The 
Entrepreneurship Pulse  
11/4/19 – Ann Feist, Spellbinders  
11/6/19 - Foothills Board of Directors 
meeting at Coal Creek Golf Course at 7 am  
11/11/19 – Veterans Day Celebration 
11/18/19 – Brian Coleman, Magnets & 
Rockets (Tentative) 
11/25/19 - Dr. Ron Blackwelder, Retired 
USC Prof. of Aerospace Engineering 
12/2/19 – Open 
12/4/19 - Foothills Board of Directors 
meeting at Coal Creek Golf Course at 7 am 
  
Program Chairperson: 
Sept./Oct./Nov. – Bob & Joe 
 

 
9/23/19 – Joe Girard, Going to Mars  
  
Joe, a long-time member of our club, is originally from 
Wisconsin. He has engineering experience at Boeing, 
Beech, Ball, and Laboratory for Atmospheric & Space 
Physics (LASP). Joe described a mission to study 
dynamic changes in the atmosphere of Mars over days 
and seasons led by the United Arab Emirates (UAE); it 
involves LASP as the leading U.S. scientific-academic 
partner. Known as the Emirates Mars Mission (EMM), 
the project is being designed to observe weather 
phenomena like Martian clouds and dust storms as well 
as changes in temperature, water vapor, and other gases 
throughout the layers of the atmosphere. The launch 
window for the vehicle is July 14-August 3, 2020. The UAE has a credible 100-
year plan to colonize Mars. Thanks, Joe, for an interesting presentation!  
 
9/30/19 – 50th Annual Installation of Club Officers and Directors     
 
The ceremony on September 30 started with greetings 
from Heather McChesney, Division Lt. Governor. She 
reported that our Division increased by 24 members 
with club growth including three new clubs – the 4th 
largest increase in the District. She then conducted the 
installation of Officers and new Board members. Dave 
provided year end comments of achievement: seven 
new members, the Alert Service Dog program 
(continues to be emergency room saving), The 
Salvation Army Red Kettle and Angel Tree efforts, 
our two packaging events at TSA gym, our Key Clubs 
and Circle K Club, and the Coolest Dog 
fundraiser. He thanked the club for its 
support. This was followed by the passing 
of the President’s Gavel by Dave Rogers 
to Craig Hurst. Craig spoke to the club on 
the following topics: Historic 
Projects/Membership Interests,   Other 
(Kids) Projects outside Kiwanis, Planning 
Process/Status and Other Needs – Outside 
Service Projects. He concluded with 
Preliminary Goals/Vision Pending Board 
Discussion/Approval.  
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10/7/19 – Christopher M. Say, Youth Protection Officer, 
Kiwanis International (KI) 
Christopher, a member of 
the Loveland Big 
Thompson Kiwanis Club 
and Kiwanis International 
Youth Protection Officer 
for the Rocky Mountain 
District, spoke to us about 
child abuse. He mentioned 
it can happen anywhere, 
and we must protect 
against it. We should know 
the troubling behavior 
indicators: withdrawn, 
cover up, and becoming sexually active. KI background 
checks should be encouraged for all our members, but 
required for those that work with our Key Club and Circle K 
students. We should always follow the highest standards 
required. Thanks, Christopher, for this educational program!  
 
10/4/19 – Club Celebration of 50th Anniversary at 6:30 
pm at Risen Savior 
Our club members and many 
club friends celebrated our 
50th Anniversary as a club 
with a catered dinner at 
Risen Savior Lutheran.  Our 
club was chartered on 
September 23, 1969.  District 
Gov. Derek Manley provided 
greetings from the Rocky 
Mountain District, and 
presented Rudi Baumann, our only Charter member, with 
a plaque for his outstanding contributions to our club and 
community.  
Rudi, Bob, and 
Dave provided a 
look back 
presentation at 
Foothills Kiwanis 
Club. Rudi 
described how he 
became a member, 
the important club 
projects that made an impact on him, and how he was 
elected Secretary-Treasurer, a position that he held for 
many years. Bob described 
the middle years (1980-90s) 
projects and fundraisers. Dave 
reviewed the past year’s 
projects, fundraisers, and new 
club members.   
Warren Mitchell, former 
RMD Distinguished District 
Governor and KI Trustee, 
concluded the meeting with a 
brief history of the Rocky 
Mountain District, which is 

celebrating its 100th 
Anniversary of being 
formed. Warren had 
us in a guessing game 
of significant events 
in 1969. We thank all 
our guests for 
attending to help us 
to celebrate this 
special event for our 
members and our 
club.    
 
10/12/19 – 4th Annual Pete Sprenkle Coaching Excellence 
Award 
Misie Goodard, 
President of IPGSA Rec 
Programs, and her 
committee, has selected 
Sally Peterson for the 
Pete Sprenkle Coaching 
Excellence Award.  
Sally has been coaching 
in BVGSA for three 
years. She has a love for 
the game, and allows 
her players to 
experience the same 
passion. Her biggest goal is creating passionate softball 
players with so much fun and learning. Congratulations, 
Sally, and our thanks to Misie and all involved with making 
this a successful year! 
 
10/3/19 Peak to Peak Key Club Meeting 
About 70 students 
attended the Key 
Club meeting to hear 
the officers describe 
future service 
projects. These 
include: EFAA 
Celebration 
volunteers (10/12 
&13), Rock & Roll 
Marathon volunteers 
(10/9), and Sister Carman Thrift Store volunteer (10/19). The 
students concluded the meeting by making and signing thank 
you notes for their teachers.  
 
Upcoming Community Service/Fundraising Events 
• Coolest Dog Celebration – the fundraiser celebration will 

take place from 1-3 pm on Saturday, October 19, at 
Upslope Brewery, 1898 Flatirons Court, Boulder.  

• Stars of Tomorrow Talent Show – scheduled for 2:00 pm 
on Sunday, October 20 for elementary aged students. It will 
be held at Muse Performance Space, 200 E. South Boulder 
Road, Lafayette, CO 80026. 

• Mid - Year Kiwanis Conference - February 28th - March 
1st, 2020 at Doubletree by Hilton ~ Denver Stapleton 
North, Denver, Colorado. 

Pete presents award to Sally 
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